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Additionally, only to add more insult to injury about taking our culture away, Sister Naomi 
would constantly talk about the bear walk.  This is what we Indian Medicine in upper Michigan. 
One night after talking about it we all went to bed for the night.  However, the next thing I knew 
we were all running around the dormitory hiding under beds, in the closets, bathrooms, anywhere 
that wouldn’t find us. The nuns had dressed as bears and chased us all around the dormitory.  
That alone terrorized me so bad I wouldn't go to our communities’ powwows or have anything to 
do with my heritage. To make matters worse, they also would take us to the basement where they 
had a bear hanging from the ceiling.  It traumatized me so much that I blocked that completely 
out of my mind.  Years later, another survivor and I were talking and it was then when that 
memory came back. Normally I won't talk about such things.  Now I can share my story and 
talking about the torture that I endured.  I was locked in the infirmary for days, physically 
abused, made to sit outside Sister Naomi’s bedroom door all night long, and other children 
including myself had to kneel on uncooked rice on a wooden floor.  This is not education but 
torture of Native American children.   
 
However, I am proud to say as a Native American boarding school survivor and elder, I am now 
involved with my culture. I am very proud to be a part of such a group of resilient people.  Thank 
you for reading my letter and I hope this can lead to greater healing for all Native American 
people! 
 
Sincerely & Miigwech! 
 
Debra Delk  
 




